
 
 

 

Guy Barnett, Minister for Veterans’ Affairs 
10 June 2021  

Thank you to Robert Dick for his service to the veterans community 

On behalf of the Tasmanian Government, I would like to thank Mr Robert Dick, outgoing RSL Tasmania 

President, for his longstanding service and commitment to the Tasmanian veterans community. 

Mr Dick today announced his resignation from the role after a number of years as RSL Tasmania President.  

Mr Dick served in the Royal Australian Air Force for 21 years and had extensive experience in 

management, project management and running his own business. 

He also served as RSL National President between 2017 and 2018. 

I thank Mr Dick for his service to the veterans community, both in Tasmania and nationally, over this time 

and wish him all the best for the future. 


